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In this issue:

· House Committee Adopts Transportation Funding Bill for Fiscal Year 2008
· Media Briefing on Proposed FY08 Budget
· New Federal Training Course Catalog


	House Committee Adopts Transportation Funding Bill for Fiscal Year 2008
The House Transportation – Housing & Urban Development and Related Agencies Appropriations Subcommittee approved today, by voice vote, its draft spending bill for Fiscal Year 2008.  The legislation, if adopted into law, would provide $50.7 billion in discretionary funds and fully fund projects authorized under SAFETEA-LU.  Specific to transportation, the bill provides $40.2 billion for highways, which is $600 million above the President's request and $9.7 billion for transit, which is $300 million over the President's request.  The subcommittee appropriated $1.4 billion in direct payments to Amtrak.  As outlined in previous Daily Briefs, House appropriations measures will not include individual earmarks until they go to conference with the U.S. Senate.  The Chairman of the full House Committee on Appropriations, David Obey (D-WI) outlined today in Washington, DC that his committee would publish in the Congressional Record, before the August recess, a list of all earmarks that the House panel was considering including in the final bills.  Our Government Relations staff will keep the Board informed once Metro-related earmarks in the transportation funding bill are made available.
Media Briefing on Proposed FY08 Budget
I held a media briefing today on the proposed FY08 budget with Metro’s beat reporters.  City News Service and La Opinion attended the briefing.  It was a chance to bring the reporters up to speed on the proposed budget in advance of the Board’s workshop meeting scheduled for Wednesday.  Some advance stories on the proposed budget may run tomorrow.

New Federal Training Course Catalog

In 2004 Metro was awarded a Homeland Security Competitive Training Grant for $1.5M to develop a course to raise the level of awareness for non-sworn transit security staff to acts of terrorism.  The course is now completed, certified by the U.S. Department of Homeland Security and listed in the new National Preparedness Directorate National Integration Center Training and Education Division Course Catalog.

This training course is the end product of three years of hard work.  Metro staff worked with the Los Angeles Sheriff’s personnel that specialize in security training to develop this course.  The course addresses the vulnerability caused by the lack of awareness training with the non-sworn transit security professional, whose responsibility is to observe and report.  The course teaches the security personnel concepts for recognizing, preventing, and reacting to a terrorist incident.  Many of the response aspects presented in this training program can also be employed during a natural disaster such as an earthquake or a hurricane. 

This course is also listed in the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA)  Course Catalog along with course developed by Louisiana State University, Texas A&M University, George Washington University, Michigan State University, Dartmouth College, UC Davis and other institutes of higher education that trains and serves the nation’s first responder community.
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